
 

 

  
   
    

 
    

       
 

   
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

 
  

   
 

       
                 

     
 

         
                  

                    
                    

              
 

       
                

                  
                 

           
 

  
              
                  

                 
                   

                  
                  

         
 

  
     
                 
                    

 
     

 
    

Malibu HS 
Site Council Minutes 
April 15, 2021- 3:19-3::56 

Meeting began at 3:19 
Notes were taken by Beth Papp (staff) 

Members in Attendance: 
Cindy Smith (Teacher)
Sean Ryan (Teacher)
Charles Kertesz (Teacher)
Patrick Miller (Principal)
Bella Howe (Student)
Lili Foster (Parent)
Beth Papp (Staff) 

Additional Members: 
Soniya Perl (PTSA) 

3:19 Welcome and approve minutes from 3/11/21 
Ms. Smith welcomed the group. Mr. Ryan motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Kertesz. The 
minutes from 3/11 passed unanimously. 

3:20 School Announcements /Principal’s Report – Mr. Miller 
Mr. Miller gave an update on Covid PCR testing being offered at MES on Tuesday afternoons and Antigen 
testing being offered at MHS. Mr. Miller gave an update on CASSP testing. Testing will occur for high school 
students but not middle school students. LPAC testing is being overseen by Julie Siegel. The HS play, Don’t 
Let the Pigeon Drive the Bus, will be performed via live-stream on May 14-15. 

3:27 PTSA Announcements - Ms. Soniya Perl 
PTSA is planning graduation and promotion activities. PTSA is planning a May Challenge in conjunction with 
the Malibu Foundation for hiking trails around Malibu. They are planning a Parent social hour for May. New 
Board members have been elected for 2021-2022 and they are beginning to plan for the upcoming school 
year. They are accepting nominations for Honorary Service Awards for 2020-2021. 

Old Business: 
3:29: Distance Learning Roundtable Update – Bella & Teachers & Parents (goal 1??) 
Bella gave an update about what she’s looking forward to and some concerns related to returning to in-person 
instruction. Mr. Miller explained safety protocols and hopes that all would be self-responsible in following the 
safety procedures. Mr. Miller asked the group to share about what worked well in DL and could be transferred 
to in-person learning. Bella, Mr. Kertesz, Mr. Ryan and Ms. Smith shared some ideas of practices that could 
carry over. Ms. Foster shared some ideas about health and wellness to ease anxiety. She also appreciated 
the increased communication between teachers and parents during DL. 

New Business: 
3:55: SPSA check in 
With all the preparations for returning to in-person instruction, the group elected to table the SPSA discussion 
until the next meeting. Motion to table the item was moved by Ms. Smith and seconded by Ms. Foster 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:56 

3:56: Adjourn 


